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Course Reports

Iroquois Veterinary Contact 
For all pre-race vet requests, call Tenn. Equine at (615)-591-1232.

Radnor racecourse was inspected on Monday, May 6th by clerk of the course Charlie Fitzgerald
Compaction: 81 Soft. 
Moisture: 6 Average.
The course has been aerated twice, is smooth throughout and has a good cover of turf which is a mix 
of perennial ryegrass, tall fescue and some bluegrass.
Note: The timber course will be the same as last year but with the top rails more firmly attached while 
still being able to be knocked down. We continue to search for the appropriate breaking point for the 
safety of horse and rider while still encouraging accurate jumping.

Radnor

NSA Jockeys
Dr. Gaertner and the NSA Safety Committee are pleased to be assisting PhD Candidate Michaela 
Keener and the University of Kentucky in the development of The Graham Test, an exciting concussion 
assessment tool aimed to enhance the long-term health and welfare of Jockeys.
 
Michaela and her team will be collecting data at the Iroquois meet on Friday May 10th from 9am-
12pm, all Jockeys are encouraged to participate. Committing 10-15 minutes of your time will have a 
tremendous impact on the future of concussion evaluation, treatment and recovery. The NSA office will 
be reaching out to riders this week to confirm their availability and participation.
 
For more information visit: https://paulickreport.com/news/the-graham-test-new-tool-for-jockey-con-
cussion-assessment-developed-with-james-graham-at-keeneland




